
MINUTES  
Hull	Parent/Teacher	Organization	
March 15, 2022 
7:00pm Jacob Library 

Board of Directors: Amy Hyde, Renee Kiley, Caryn O’Connor, Carolyn Reynolds, Sharon Striglio, Laurie McDowell, Deborah Irby, Brittany Lemcke, Joseph Deitsch, Melissa Pilicy, 
Regan Yakubian, Carrie Tiani  

 
Attendance:    Amy Hyde, Caryn O’Connor, Renee Kiley, Kim Panetta, Kelley Huxtable, Melissa Pilicy, Brittany Lemcke, Deborah Irby, 
Carrie Tiani, Sharon Striglio, Jill Mansfield-Jollin 
 
 
 

Review and Acceptance of Minutes and Agenda:  February minutes and March agenda approved.   
 

Treasurer’s Report: The approximate balance was reported 
 

Presidents Approval:  $50 towards Huntington ticket prices 
Board Approval:   None 
Guest Speakers:     None 
 

Funding Requests 
 

Schoolwide:  None 
 

Jacobs School:   
1.  Amy Hyde requested up to $500 for the Ice Cream Social that will be held during JES Arts Night.//Approved 

 
 

Memorial Middle School:  None 
 
Hull High School:  None 

 
 

New Business:  
•  Open Board positions for May Elections were discussed. 
•  JES Bike to School Day will be held May 20 with a rain date of May 27.  JES Administration has requested 

PTO’s help in pulling this off.  Regan Yakubian and Nicole Dunn have offered to help organize on behalf 
of the PTO. 

•  JES Arts Night will be held May 25, the PTO Ice Cream Social will return for this event. More information 
to come as the date gets closer.  Possible volunteer opportunities to scoop ice cream or hang artwork. 

•  Discussed having another Parents Night Out possibly in the fall after the start of school. 
•  Discussed a Summer/Early fall fundraiser or event.  Earlier in the year it was discussed to make the Color 

Run a Bi-annual event.  If the color run comes back, it will need a new chairperson and will have to work 
with the HS Athletic Director to schedule a weekend that High School kids will not have sports.  Another 
idea of having a Dodge Ball fundraiser was discussed. 

Old Business 
•  Read-A-Thon is wrapping up, currently $17,000 has been raised and this number is rising.  A complete 

update will be giving at the April meeting. 
•  JES Conference dinner will be held March 24th.  Caryn O’Connor is organizing the volunteers.  Currently 

Deborah Irby, Regan Yakubian, Brittnay Lemke and Joe Deitsch will be helping day of with set up and/or 
clean up.  Brittnay & Joe will be doing the shopping and salad prep.  Amy Hyde will order the 
Pizza/Calzone for the event. 

•  Scholarship application deadline is April 15. 
•  JES Garden update: the 4th grade will be planting peas on March 30th with the help of Jon Belber for Holly 

Hill Farm. The handmade signs for each garden bed by JES parent Jackie Kilroe have been stored for the 
winter and will be returning soon.  Volunteers are always needed and do not need garden experience. 

 
 
 

Adjournment ~ 


